NORTH WALPOLE VILLAGE DISTRICT

Minutes of the Board of Commissioners Patrick Kiniry Melissa Colburn Celeste Aumand Office Tel: 603-445-2453

Date December 14, 2021

Commissioners: Patrick Kiniry, Melissa Colburn, Celeste Aumand

Attendees: Bill Crawford, Fire; Bob McGuirk, Water

Celeste Aumand was not in attendance.

Meeting called to order at 7:02 by Com Kiniry

Minutes of Dec. 7, 2021 approved by Motion from Patrick, Seconded by Melissa with two in favor.

FIRE

Chief presented invoices totaling \$ 124.34, approved by Motion from Patrick, seconded by Melissa, with two in favor.

Engine #1 Starting problem fixed. Was bad ground connection. Fuel lines replaced. All under warranty. There are still a few problems, which are scheduled to be fixed.

Department and Commissioners are upset, having been advised that someone has removed/taken a \$40 sign warning of Ice Safety problems.

Chief needs to order books for upcoming Ice Rescue Classes.

Checked about joining Walpole department on the ESO reporting program, but doesn't believe it is possible due to HIPPA.

Patrick noted that old Engine #1 has been moved for storage on Greg Gay's property on Len-Tex Lane. He will get it covered with a tarp soon.

WATER:

Bob has completed his request to change sites for sampling Lead & Copper. It will be Emailed on Dec. 15,2021.

He plans to do the DBP report next week.

Patrick noted that he and Cushing & Sons have completed the redevelopment of GP Wells 507 & 508 and they are back on line. Further investigation determined that pumps for both wells need to be replaced. Cushing is working up an estimate.

Ethan & Sam of W&S advised that addition grant funding may be possible through DES. Money from the Infrastructure cannot be used for some items. Grant deadline is January 7, 2022. It was suggested that an eight or ten inch test well be installed. Cushing & Sons is looking for pricing for this project or try and reopen the East Street Well or establish a new well in that area.

Patrick is looking into Well Head Protection Grant for new fencing around the GP wells and reservoir.

MISC:

Patrick noted there are some complaints about trash/rubbish bags being placed out several days prior to rubbish pick day, especially along Church, Russell, Killeen and Brady streets.

Village has received an invoice from Cushing and Sons for \$ 20, 841.87 for the redevelopment of the GP Wells. This money will come from the Water Capital Reserve Fund as voted on in article 9 at the 2021 Village Meeting.

Motion to adjourn meeting by Com Kiniry, seconded by Com Colburn, with two in favor.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:00 PM.	
	Respectfully Submitted, William H. Moses
Patrick Kiniry, Chair	
Melissa Colburn	
Celeste Aumand.	
Note: These are UNADDOVED	minutes Any Connections will be found in the Minutes of

Note: These are UNAPPROVED minutes. Any Corrections will be found in the Minutes of the next Commissioner's Meeting.

The North Walpole Village District prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, sexual orientation, religion, age, disability, and marital or family status.

The North Walpole Village District is an equal opportunity employer.